

LSS Meeting September 22, 2015

In Attendance:

- LSS Executive
 - Sandy (President)
 - Ibrahim (VP Student Affairs)
 - Justin (VP Communications)
 - Sumra (General Secretary)
 - Nojan (Director of Finance)
 - Sebastian and Janessa (Social Coordinators)
 - Sean and Bryn (Clubs & Sports Reps)
 - Lara (ILSA Rep)
 - Ivelina (3L Rep)

Discussion

- Welcome new ILSA Rep
 - Lara is the new ILSA Rep
 - 3L, will be coordinating between ILSA and LSS
- Orientation Update
 - 3 more invoices left to paid
 - About \$3500 under budget
- LSS Fall Elections Update
 - Nominations close tomorrow (Sept 23rd)
 - Speeches from 12:30 to 1:30PM in Room 158
- Intramurals
 - A concern raised from Rec about teams defaulting
 - Tentative time set up to meet with Dana, head of Intramurals to figure out how it would be best to participate
- CBA Meeting Update from Justin
 - Notaries may come under the law society
 - Established a Law School Advisory Section
 - New President, has put together a Young Lawyers Task Force
 - Discuss student loans, debt repayment, practicing in rural areas
- Club Funding Night – Sept. 30
 - Deadline on for applications is Thursday September 24th
 - Time and Room Location TBD
 - Discuss whether or not for this year only we should
- Outlet Situation in Lounge
 - Many of the plugs only take one outlet before they overload the circuit
 - This is a building wide problem
 - Sandy and Ibrahim will be bringing it up to Dean Webber
- Fridge Cleaning Schedule
 - Sandy will e-mail out a schedule
 - Will happen throughout the year except during exams

- Renting lockers to non-law students – update
 - A non-law student requested if he could rent a locker
 - Discussion around this topic occurred
 - We will come back to this topic next meeting when we have a better idea of the number of lockers available.
 - Tuesday is the last day for students to register. Lockers will be cut on September 30, 2015.
- United Way Campaign involvement
 - October 1st is the kick off
 - Question of whether or not the LSS (potentially the law students body) will participate in creating the united way living flag
 - We will put it in an e-mail to the student body from 12:30PM to 2PM
 - Location TBD
 - Is this something the LSS/Student Body should be involved with?
 - Yes
 - What would involvement look like?
 - Bake Sale
 - Raffle
 - Stationary Bike
 - Sean and Tambo will contact McKinnon regarding the possibility of getting a stationary bike outside of Fraser
 - Dean in a dunk tank
 - Sebastian will look into the cost of looking into renting a dunk tank
 - The Campaign runs from October to February

Business

- Motion to reimburse Janessa for \$2.30 to for Meet and Greet
 - Seconded Nojan
 - Discussion
 - Call for a Vote
 - 9 in favour, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions – motion passed
- ISLA Funding Request
 - Discussion:
 - ILSA sends 2 students to the Indigenous Bar Association Meeting in Toronto, funding has been cut as sources of funding no longer available
 - Dean Webber is wondering if this is something the LSS will consider funding
 - LSS could sent up a fund to show support for ILSA
 - We will come back to this next week

Adjournment